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PURPOSE: 
A Pass-Through Grant Agreement between the City of High Point and the High Point Chamber Foundation, Inc. was approved on March 21, 2022. This agreement provided a pass-through grant from the State of North Carolina, through the City, to the High Point Chamber Foundation for the THRIVE Minority Entrepreneurship Initiative. An extension of the Pass Through Grant Agreement is being requested.

BACKGROUND:  The State of North Carolina Department of Commerce Rural Economic Development Division has awarded a $1.0 million grant to the City of High Point to be used for the High Point Equity Project, now known as Thrive High Point Minority Entrepreneurship Initiative. The funds will be passed through from the City of High Point to the High Point Chamber Foundation, which manages the Thrive High Point Initiative.

The Pass-Through Grant Agreement had a completion date of July 1, 2023.  Due to staffing changes, vacancies and other factors beyond control of the the High Point Chamber Foundation, Inc., it has taken longer than anticipated to fully activate the grant funds. The Chamber Foundation is requesting an extension of the completion date of the Pass-Through Grant Agreement to a new completion date of July 1, 2026. Total expenditures to date have been $154,730.42 and the remaining balance is $845,269.58.

BUDGET IMPACT: There is no budget impact. This is a pass through grant.

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED: Staff recommends that the City Council approve the extension of the Pass-Through Grant Agreement and authorize appropriate City Officials to amend the pass-through agreement with the High Point Chamber Foundation.
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